MINUTES
Weston Beautification Committee February 3, 2022

Present: 
Jim Jamieson, Ryan Gussen, Karin Gianitti, Ellen Crown, Nancy Thiel, Claudia Hahn
Guests: 
Prospective Member Pat Glass
Marketing Committee Member, Carolyn Hlll-Bjerke
Library Chair, Anne Hunt

Minutes
Karin made a motion to approve January Minutes, Ryan seconded all in favor. Approved. 

Update on Happy Hour Zoom
Carolyn Hill-Bjerke has been helping put together the order of the presentation. Signs for the event have been placed around Town.  The Town website has been temporarily changed to contain a “Love Our Town” button on the front page that leads to the Beautification page. All information for the Happy Hour Zoom is there with Town Green information.  James Naughton will read a passage from “Our Town” and reflect on why he loves our town of Weston. 

Town Green update
Jim reported that he has PDFs of the first “Request For Proposal” to send a couple different firms for construction documents.  He stated that John Conte, the Town Engineer, has a utility survey available for the Town Green area.   Jim thinks that the surveyors, Redniss & Mead, did a regular survey for the Senior Center so it’s possible they may have a survey on file of the Town Green area. 
Nancy reported that Jonathan Luiz is concerned about sending out the RFPs and has decided that the Town needs to send them out in order to have control over the project. Jonathan will send the RFPs out after he hears the results of grants in March. 
There was concern raised about the condition of the stone wall along Norfield Rd in front of Town hall. Repairs are needed before the Town Green renovation begins. Who will be paying for these repairs? 
Also what is the threshold from the State for Town projects for prevailing wages? 

Ryan is working on the poster using the Town Green rendering for display around Town. 

Maintenance update
Anne Hunt reported that John Conte has examined the drainage system off the roof of the Library and found it is under-designed for this type of roof. Care must be taken for landscapers not to mulch over these areas.  Anne is not sure how future landscaping will be affected. We will connect with Mr. Conte before installation of any new planting material. 

Anne reported that she planted 200 bulbs last fall in front of the boxwood in front of the Children’s Room. 

There has not been any movement toward developing the Maintenance Contracts for this year. 
Jonathan is presently working on the Town Budgets. 

Greyledge Fund
We will need to reach out to First Selectwoman Nestor regarding seeking advice from the Town Attorney about the Greyledge Fund investment. 

Next Meeting March 3, 2022

Meeting adjourned 12:30pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Claudia Hahn
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This type of rain barrel drainage system is normally not used for a roof area of this size. The size
of the barrels will not completely handle the amount of flow from the roof. Even increasing
barrel size to accommodate total flows would not fit within the barrel locations. Also the
discharge pipe from all the barrels is only 4 inches in diameter, not adequate to handle total
flows. It should be noted any landscape contractor working at the library is not to fill over the
rain barrels. The department of public works did not add to or removed any portion of the
drainage system.
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January 26, 2022
Memo:

To: Jonathan Luiz, Town Administrator
Karen Tatarka, Library Director

From: John Conte P.E., Director of Public Works
Re;  Library Drainage
Jonathan:

The library has been experiencing drainage problems with the existing roof drainage system
resulting in water seeping through the foundation. We did a survey of the existing system to
determine where the system was experiencing failure.

The existing system consists of a rain barrel type of design. There are 6 structures in front of
the building, 2 structures on the north side, one on the south side, and seven on the back side
of the building. The front and side structures are piped together and are discharged to a
manhole in front of the building which discharges to the main drainage system for the town
hall. The back structures are piped together and discharge to a catch basin located at the north
east corner of the building. That catch basin is connected to the main drainage system for the
town hall. Each rain barrel is 3 feet in diameter and about 40 inches in depth filled with 1 1/4
inch crush stone connected to a discharge pipe.

When we first inspected the barrels we found most of them had been covered over with mulch.
Over the years the mulch filtered down through the stone clogging the stone voids preventing
water from seeping down through the stone to the discharged pipe. With each barrel we
removed the dirty stone made sure the discharge pipes were clear by running water through
the pipes and witnessing the pipes discharge to the front manhole. Clean 1 % inch crush stone
was placed within the rain barrels. All barrels are functioning at this time.
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